
RCW 28A.150.560  Special education—Allocation and cost 
accounting methodology—Annual accounting to legislature.  (1) It is 
the policy of the state that for purposes of state funding 
allocations, students eligible for and receiving special education 
generate the full basic education allocation under RCW 28A.150.260 
and, as a class, are to receive the benefits of this allocation for 
the entire school day, as defined in RCW 28A.150.203, whether the 
student is placed in the general education setting or another setting.

(2) The superintendent of public instruction shall develop an 
allocation and cost accounting methodology that ensures state general 
apportionment funding for students who receive their basic education 
services primarily in an alternative classroom or setting are prorated 
and allocated to the special education program and accounted for 
before calculating special education excess costs. Nothing in this 
section requires districts to provide services in a manner 
inconsistent with the student's individualized education program or 
other than in the least restrictive environment as determined by the 
individualized education program team.

(3) The superintendent of public instruction shall provide the 
legislature with an accounting of prorated general apportionment 
allocations provided to special education programs broken down by 
school district by January 1, 2024, and then every January 1st of odd-
numbered years thereafter.  [2023 c 417 § 6.]
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